
The Lyerly Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, August 15, 2023 at Lyerly 

Town Hall. Those in attendance were: 

 

Mayor Jim Ferguson 

Phil Brooks 

Shirley Davis 

Juanita Baker 

Jim Gilliland 

 

August 15, 2023 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Ferguson at 7:00pm.  

 

Mayor Ferguson said that everyone has a copy of the FY22 audit. Look over it and if you have any 

questions, we can talk about it at the next meeting. 

 

Mayor Ferguson said that they had talked briefly before about Jan Kilgo and her tearing down her house 

and building a new one back in its place. He spoke with the town attorney and if she tears it down and 

builds back in the same footprint, there is nothing we can do. He added that it is Jan and it’s her 

grandfather’s house. She isn’t going to do something insane. Jim Gilliland said that she has had a hard 

time and deserves a new house. 

 

Mayor Ferguson said that we have had some complaints about some kids riding four wheelers and dirt 

bikes in the park. He said that he contacted the sheriff’s department today and he asked them to have a 

deputy go by the house where the kids stay and tell them to knock it off. 

 

Jim Gilliland asked who picked the color for the Ragland building. Mayor Ferguson said that he did with 

the input of a few others. The council discussed how it didn’t look to great when it was first painted but 

once the tape was taken off of the window trim and you could see the white trim of the windows, it 

started looking better. It has now grown on most of the council members. Mayor Ferguson said that 

they did decide to paint it off white but the issue came up when they pressure washed the roof, it was 

almost white. Then the trim around the windows are white so if we would have painted it any shade of 

white, it was going to look weird. Mayor Ferguson said that it looks better than it did before and 

everyone agreed. 

 

Shirley Davis asked what we are planning for Down Home Day. Sally Kerce said that the camel’s rides are 

a no go. They don’t take them places in the fall. She said that she is trying to come up with an attraction, 

if anyone has any ideas. Phil Brooks asked about the pony rides. Sally Kerce said that she plans to have 

pony rides and inflatable’s but would like to have something new.  

 

Shirley Davis made the motion to adjourn. Phil Brooks seconded. All in favor. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm. 

 

 

 

__________________________   ______________________________ 

        Mayor           Town Clerk 


